KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ARTHUR J. O'NEIL COUNCIL #5112 GOFFSTOWN NEW HAMPSHIRE



May, 2014

Dear Brother Knights,

Our next business meeting will be this coming Wednesday, May 14, 7pm at St.Lawrence Parish Hall.

Grand Knight Report and Chaplain's Note enclosed at end.

Mark Your Calendars

Sunday, May 11 - Mother's Day - Pray for all mothers (living and decreased.)

Wednesday, May 14, - 7:00pm Business meeting at St. Lawrence Parish Hall. At this meeting nomination for council officers will accepted for next month's election to be held June 11th at St. Raphael

Friday, May 16 - 2nd Degree in Hudson. (RSVP May 14)

Saturday, May 17 and Sunday, May 18 - Tootsie Roll Drive at Sully's in Goffstown.

Monday, May 19 - 4th Degree meeting at Protection of the Blessed Mother

Saturday, May 24 - Permanent Deacon Ordination. 22 men will be ordained into the permanent diaconate at. St. Joseph Cathedral. The event is invitation only. Please keep these men, their wives and family in your prayers.

Thursday, May 29 - The Ascension of the Lord (Holyday of Obligation) Check your church bulletin for Mass schedule.

Friday, June 6 - Tootsie Roll Drive (9am to 3pm) at Market Basket. If you are free to help please contact Denis Canton

Saturday, June 7, 10:00am - The Ordination of Rev. Mr. Jeffrey Paveglio and Rev. Mr. Michael Zgonc to the Sacred Order of Priesthood by Most Reverand Peter A. Libasci, D.D. at St. Joseph Cathedral. All the faithful are invited to attend.

Sunday, June 8 - Pentecost

Wednesday, June 11 - 7:00pm Business meeting at St. Raphael Parish Hall. Election of council officers.



Saturday, June 14 - 4th Degree Exemplification to be held in Rochester NH. (RSVP June 8)

Save the Dates -

Friday, July 11 - 6pm Mass at St. Raphael for deceased Brother Knight Henry Roy

2014 K of C State Retreat -weekend of Sept. 12, 13, 14 at Camp Bernadette (So. Wolfeboro, NH) Topic: The Writings of "St. John Paul the Great" (Pope John Paul II)

Presenter: Assistant State Chaplain Rev. Robert Smolley. Cost: \$75.00 includes meals, snack and retreat material. For reservations please call Fr. Smolley at 603-622-0034.

Gongratulations to our own brother knight Bob Garand who won the raffle of a free stay at the Radisonn Hotel at the Convention banquet.

State Raffle Tickets will be available at our next business meeting. For more information contact ticket chairman Bob Garand, 603-422-5145. Everyone's help is need with this project.

From Our Field Agent Rafael Peschiera

Are you a new Knight? Have you been a Knight for a while? In either case, I would be very happy to sit down with you and your family to discuss the many programs we have that could benefit you. Do you have life insurance? Thinking of setting up an annuity or a retirement plan? Whatever your financial needs there could be a program through the Knights of Columbus Insurance Program that could help you now and in the future. Please do not hesitate to call on me if you have questions or want more information. You can reach me by phone at 703-6780. You can also email me at

<u>rafael.peschiera@kofc.org</u>. Thanks for your time and I look forward to hearing from you.

Any 3rd Degree member who wishes to join the ranks of the 4th Degree, contact G.K. Jim Finn, 497-3773 or F.S. Lionel Coulon, 668-1039. The next 4th Degree Exemplification is scheduled for June 14, 2014.



Let Us Pray

- for all our deceased brother knights, our family and friends, God grant them eternal rest.
- for those who are sick that they will feel God's healing touch.
- for all priests and religious that God will bless their ministry
- for all servicemen and women that God will protect them and bring them safely home.
- pray the rosary to end abortion

Last month's winner for the Council's 50/50 was Steve Wilbar.

Fraternally yours,

James Finn

James Finn, GK - 497-3773

Pro-Life News from Council Pro-Life Couple Lionel & Lillian Coulon

An invitation to join us in helping the staff of Our Place pregnancy center with their ministry.

For 16 years Lillian has coordinated along with help from CMC Parish Nurse Program volunteers a Baby Shower to benefit *Our Place*. This year the shower will be held on Saturday, May 17, 10am-12noon at the Parish of the Transfiguration, 107 Alsace St., Manchester. A brunch will be served at that time.

Donations of <u>NEW</u> unwrapped baby items are greatly appreciated. *Items very much needed.

- *Baby Wipes
- *Diapers size 3,4,5, and 6
- *Baby Shampoo & Baby Wash
- *Enfamil Premium Infant Formula powder with iron Diaper Rash Cream
- *Nursing pads

Hooded Bath Towels,

Baby Nail Clippers

*Girls Receiving blankets

Light weight swaddlers

Front packs

- * Great need for summer clothing:
- * Summer outfits for girls and boys size 12months to 5T
- * New born boy and girl sleep sacks
- * Newborn outfits

Newborn caps/hats

Newborn booties. 0-3mos.

Safety: Cabinet locks

Outlet protectors

Door knob covers

RSVP: by May 14 to Lillian Coulon, 668-1039

Community Notes: Spring Women's Retreat -

"Following in the Footsteps of Ruth" will be held

at St. Raphael Parish on Saturday, May 31st from 9:00am - 3:30pm. The retreat is facilitated by Anna Wallich, Pastoral Assistant. Refreshments and lunch will be served in the Parish Hall - suggested donation is \$15. Open to all women. For information call Lillian Coulon, 668-1039. To register please call the parish office at 623-2604.